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 Capital Projects: 

   
2023 Street Maintenance  Field review has occurred. Pavement cores have been taken and are being 

evaluated. Acquiring and evaluating projected cost estimates on pavement 
treatments alternatives. Preparing bid forms and exhibits. Expect to begin 
solicitation of bids in early to mid-March.  

 
 
Groveport Municipal Golf Contractor has indicated they are returning this month to the course to  
Course Cart Paths replacement work on golf holes south of the creek (holes 1, 2, and 4-6) to remove existing 

pavement designated for repair. Paving would resume in early spring months 
when asphalt plants open at that time.  

 
Pontius/Rohr Rd new This is a Franklin County Engineer project. Construction contractor has 
   New traffic signal installed foundations for the new signal support poles.  The County Engineer 

advised me they are awaiting delivery of equipment.  The end-date when the 
signal would be erected and made operational is not yet certain, but they are 
hoping to have it “running” this summer. Groveport is not funding this 
improvement. 

 

 Development Projects:  
 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Site construction continues.  Installation of the public water main extension 

along the roadway frontage is partially complete.  Pressure tests and 
chlorination are pending.     

 
325 Main Street Site work continues. Water and sewer services installed.   
 
Hendron Rd Animal Hospital Plan reviews underway. 

CA Ventures Site-Hayes Punchlist for site work was delivered to the developer. Underground 
construction of on-site and off-site utilities are substantially completed.  
Roadway improvements along Hayes Road are substantially complete 
(punch list items are addressed).   


